
Role of Community Organisations: Teaching Learning: 

Pandemic 

Bring Online Education to the Townships 
https://www.infinitefamily.org/bring-online-education-to-the-townships/ 

Caring and supporting learners and educators at Sophungane Secondary School: 
Positive results for teacher sand learners 
https://www.unicef.org/southafrica/stories/caring-and-supporting-learners-
and-educators-sophungane-secondary-school 
 
Civil society groups that mobilized around COVID-19 face important choices 
https://theconversation.com/civil-society-groups-that-mobilised-around-covid-
19-face-important-choices-140989 
 

Community Based Education During a Pandemic 

https://www.globalgiving.org/projects/community-education-during-a-

pandemic/ 

Community Organizations and Gatherings 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019ncov/community/organizations/index.h

tml 

 

Community Resources during COVID-19 
https://inmed.org/south-africa/community-resources-during-covid-19/Volunteer-teaching-South  
 
Community-Based Learning in the Time of COVID-19 
https://learningpolicyinstitute.org/blog/community-based-learning-time-covid-
19?utm_source=relatedblogs&utm_medium=oakes-maier-
daniel&utm_campaign=covid_relatedblogs 

Considerations for Community-Based Organizations 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/organizations/community-based.html 

Coronavirus: How to Help and Give Back 
https://www.helpguide.org/articles/healthy-living/coronavirus-how-to-help-give-back.htm 
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COVID-19 and the Digital Transformation of Education: What Are We Learning 

on 4IR in South Africa? 

file:///C:/Users/51790335/Downloads/education-10-00180%20(3).pdf 

 

COVID-19 and the Global Library Field 

https://www.globalpartnership.org/blog/education-during-and-post-covid-19-

role-civil-society 

 

The COVID-19 pandemic: shocks to education and policy responses 
https://openknowledge.worldbank.org/bitstream/handle/10986/33696/148198.pdf?sequence=4&isAllowed=y 
 

Education and learning in the time of Covid-19 

https://www.news24.com/citypress/news/education-and-learning-in-the-time-

of-covid-19-20200408 

 

Education during and post COVID-19: The role of civil society 

https://www.globalpartnership.org/blog/education-during-and-post-covid-19-

role-civil-society 

 

Education for All in the Time of COVID-19: How EdTech can be Part of the 

Solution 

https://www.gsma.com/mobilefordevelopment/wp-

content/uploads/2020/09/EdTech-Final-WEB.pdf 

 

Education in a post-COVID world: Nine ideas for public action International 

Commission on the Futures of Education 

https://en.unesco.org/sites/default/files/education_in_a_post-covid_world-

nine_ideas_for_public_action.pdf 

Ford employee donation match program contributes more than $1 million to 
COVID-19 relief worldwide 
https://media.ford.com/content/fordmedia/img/za/en/news/2020/08/18/ford

-employee-donation-match-program-contributes-more-than--1-mi.html 
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How COVID-19 changed community engagement in South Africa’s low income 
areas 
https://www.preventionweb.net/news/view/74272 

 

How does Bridge improve the quality of teaching and learning in SA? 
https://www.bridge.org.za/ 

Impact of Covid-19 on children’s education in Africa 

https://www.hrw.org/news/2020/08/26/impact-covid-19-childrens-education-

africa 

 

Keeping the doors of learning open COVID-19 

https://www.col.org/resources/keeping-doors-learning-open-covid-19 

 

Leading the coronavirus recovery: Why community organisations should be 
trusted and resourced to lead the post-pandemic recovery. 
https://locality.org.uk/policy-campaigns/leading-the-coronavirus-recovery/ 
 

The Learning Trust: Beyond the classroom 
https://thelearningtrust.org 
 
Lessons for education during the coronavirus crisis: a joint international 
initiative to support quality education  
https://oecdedutoday.com/coronavirus/ 

 

Lessons on building community from a pandemic 
https://www.eschoolnews.com/2020/10/20/lessons-on-building-community-

from-a-pandemic/2/ 

 

Leveraging Resources Through Community Schools: The Role of Technical 

Assistance 

https://files-eric-ed-gov.ezproxylocal.library.nova.edu/fulltext/ED606822.pdf 

 

MIET AFRICA – Improving the lives of children and youth 
https://www.mietafrica.com/ 
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The new coronavirus (COVID-19) organizational & individual impacts 

https://www.eidebailly.com/effects-of-covid-19 

 

Nonprofits and Coronavirus, COVID-19 

https://www.councilofnonprofits.org/nonprofits-and-coronavirus-covid-19 

 

Online and Mobile Courses Aimed at Assisting Learners During the COVID-19 
Lockdown 
http://www.ngopulse.org/article/2020/04/24/online-and-mobile-courses-
aimed-assisting-learners-during-covid-19-lockdown 
 
Over 300,000 South African Children May Have Dropped Out of Primary School 
During COVID-19 

https://www.globalcitizen.org/en/content/south-africa-children-school-drop-
out-covid-19/ 

 

The privilege of #Pivotonline: a South African perspective 

https://opendeved.net/2020/04/22/the-privilege-of-pivotonline/ 

 

A reimagined school is embedded in its community 

https://mg.co.za/coronavirus-essentials/2020-07-16-a-reimagined-school-is-

embedded-in-its-community/ 

 

Rethinking community participation in education post Covid-19 
https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s11125-020-09538-2#Sec3 
 
South Africa: COVID-19 pushes inequality in schools to crippling new level, risks 
a lost generation of learners 
https://www.amnesty.org/en/latest/news/2021/02/south-africa-covid19-

pushes-inequality-in-schools-to-crippling-new-level-risks-a-lost-generation-of-

learners/ 

 

Special initiative: scaling Early Childhood Development in South Africa 
https://www.elmaphilanthropies.org/elma/scaling-ecd-in-south-africa 
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Sustaining and strengthening community resilience throughout the COVID-19 

pandemic and beyond 
https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/full/10.1177/1757913920949582 

 

Teachers’ Voices on the Impact of COVID-19 on School Education: Are Ed-Tech 

Companies Really the Panacea? 
https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/full/10.1177/0973184920976433 

 

UNICEF is committed to ensuring quality learning for every child 
https://www.unicef.org/southafrica/education 

 

Up to $600,000 Funding Available to Carry out Various Programs South Africa 

https://www2.fundsforngos.org/latest-funds-for-ngos/up-to-600000-funding-

available-to-carry-out-various-programs-south-africa/ 

 

Volunteer teaching in South Africa 
https://www.gviafrica.co.za/programs/volunteer-teaching-south-africa/ 
 
 

What South Africa’s teachers brought to the virtual classroom during COVID-19 
https://theconversation.com/what-south-africas-teachers-brought-to-the-

virtual-classroom-during-covid-19-147306 
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